Minutes from the General Meeting Wentworth Falls Garden Club –

Thursday 14th November 2013 –

Wentworth Falls School of Arts Hall  

President- Henry Nelson
- Opened the meeting, welcomed visitors Bill Grattan, Ronah and Vic Tuite, and Janet Stephens. 

-  The Red Book passed to members for Q&A segment.

-  Advised members that the Minutes of October General Meeting can be found on website.

-  JL & HN to represent WFGC at BM Zone Meeting on Saturday 16th November asked members if they have any item of importance for the meeting.

- Reminded members of the Garden Tips which represent the four seasons, can be purchased from MC at $2 per sheet.

-  2014 Speakers, first 6 months are on the website which is a valuable resource for information relating to club activities.

- January General Meeting will focus on the RFS.  Asked members if they agreed to the January entrance fee going to RFS in addition to a box for further donations from members.  This was given full support from members.
Secretary-Janice Light 
- Requested members to fill the 2014 morning tea roster
- Appealed to members to fill the 2014 morning tea refreshments list. 
- Reminded those members who have not collected orders for 2014 Calendar and 2013 Crossing Explorers Triumph Daisy, to see Secretary during morning tea

- Members who have not ordered a calendar or daisy may do so at morning tea. 

- JL drew member’s attention to the notice boards for further items of interest.

Financial Report – Michael Cooper

As per Statement of Accounts 1st October- 31st October 2013

Total Funds: $2327.60 Total Income: $840.00 Expenditure: $870.30 Available Funds: $2297.30

Publicity- Narelle Nolan

- Gazette advertisement did not appear even though it was placed in plenty of time.
- Thanked Bill Grattan for biog. details

- Wild Plant Rescue has fine range of native plants, and will give advice on pruning, shaping, fertilizing and natives that will blend with exotics.

- 2014 Newsletter possible article on fruit trees.

- Call for members to write articles for N/L.  
Library- Carol Conway

- Thanks to Merilyn Shields for standing in, and Maureen January and Kay Murray for continued assistance. 
- Organisation of books progressing well, by January 2014 the system should be more accessible.
- Clipboard provided for members to write down areas not covered in the library. Lawns and grasses to be investigated to include in the books of the library.
- Recent acquisition-“Illustrated Guide to Chickens”, also DVD Gardening Australia-How to Guide.

Welfare- Henry Nelson

Card to Vivien Jones.  Maisie Wilkinson, founding member now in a nursing home.  Thanks from Katalin Gulyas for card. 
Tours & Functions- Sharon Phillips
- Iris Garden, Millthorpe 8th November, excellent day, very generous hosts.  “Jenny’s Garden” enjoyed having WFGC members.

- Christmas Luncheon 5th December, final payment today

- 2014, Plant Fair 12th April; Berry Open gardens, September. Call for suggestions.

Garden Tips- Sylvia Smith

Excellent rain; weed/mow lawns; clean up bulbs, remove from pots and store, if in lawn mow over the tops; buy potted colour; remove spent flowers from Rhodos, Azaleas, Camellias; dead head Roses, Aquilegias; Polyanthus need shade; Hostas, Kalmias, Roses, deciduous trees, Day Lilies, all add colour; Herbs like the sun; lots of watering to stop pots drying out.
Q&A- Bill Grattan (Moderator)

a) Daffodils that don’t open- can be caused by too much heavy rain or moisture in the bud. Frost occurs, moisture gets into the bud, and the morning sun burns the bud. Use sulphate of potash and blood and bone; advice from October GM- use tomato fertilizer.
b) Bearded Irises- takes a lot of energy to set a bud. Rhizomes must be exposed to the sun.
c) Scale Infestation on Maples-white oil kills scale puts an impervious cover over the leaf.  Must not spray in hot weather.  Too hot a winter may have caused the problem. 
d) Die-back on roses can be controlled by chemical called Plant Starter. Any transplanted tree or shrub should have plant starter every week for 4 weeks. 
e) Snail-bait Hostas now. Also coffee grounds, eggshells and pot scourers can deter snails. 
Morning Tea

Speaker introduced by Henry Nelson
Bill Grattan, Perennials- During the recent fires in the Blue Mountains Bill Grattan kept his nursery open even though the fire came up to the back fence. He lost some stock but his philosophical attitude was very refreshing. 90% of plants especially bulbs are poisonous.  However, Dahlias can be eaten and was the staple diet of the Incas.  Bill emphasized, when buying a perennial it is important to read the label. Aspect is critical for the survival of perennials as some tolerate full sun, some like the shade.  Hydrangeas can be very decorative after the flowers have died back. In winter the top dies back on Salvias and new growth emerges from the bottom. Alpine perennials are a fabulous group of plants but don’t like wet roots.  Perennials will come back after fires.  Bill’s breezy, easy manner kept members interest and he favoured the botanical name over the common name. There were many plants for sale, lots of varieties for all conditions and seasons.  Presentation was friendly, outgoing and nicely paced. 
Meeting closed 12 noon
